 

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

December 28, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, December 28, 2021, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were: President Paul R. George, and Commissioner J. Cody Roush; Commissioner Aaron Summers attended via Zoom. Also attending were: Attorney Dave Lett; Auditor Bobbie Abel; Andy Ringwald, Deputy Director EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Danielle Murphy, Community Corrections Director; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Mike Engleman; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Randy Wininger, Councilman; Travis Roush, Sheriff; Sylvia Albaugh, Shoals Library; Mary Holt, Shoals Library.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of December 14, 2021 were approved with a motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, submitted a quote from CLR on Bridge 44 to upgrade the guardrail.  The options are to fix it back to the way it was originally or get it removed from the historic select category.  A discussion followed about removing the bridge from the historic select category.  Attorney Lett will contact the State to determine their position regarding the bridge. Superintendent Seals stated that they have received several calls to remove debris from culverts.  Seals informed that it is not the Highway Departments responsibility to clean culverts this is the homeowners responsibility.  Superintendent Seals also requests that everyone slow down and use caution on the roads when they see Highway workers out and about. Please help keep everyone on the roads safe.
Sheriff Roush, updated that they have fifty-six inmates, twenty-one are from Vigo County.  Progress is being made on the Tower update project.  Attorney Lett advised that VEI had approached Sheriff Roush about a raise in contract price due to the cost of materials increasing.  Attorney Lett stated that clarification on the contract regarding prices need to be made.  He will contact VEI to discuss and get pricing included in the contract to make it enforceable. 
Danielle Murphy, Community Corrections Director, reported she has fifteen clients on home detention, two of whom are juveniles.  
Sheriff Roush announced that they received seven applications for the open Deputy position and thanked the Council for increasing wages.

Monty Wolfe, EMA Director, asked if the Auditor’s office received notification on timber money.  He received a letter informing him of timber money.  Auditor Abel stated that she would have to look into the amounts.  The Auditor’s Office had not received a copy of the letter. Director Wolfe stated that they had helped Shoals Fire with a call on Ironton Road.

President George, asked for the contracts for Core Facilities for improvements at the Sheriff’s Department Jail facilities.   A motion to approve the jail renovation server room project in the amount of $42,720.00 was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  A motion to approve the courthouse mechanicals replacement in the amount of $36,640.00 was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed. 
Syliva Abright asked if documentation was ready for the Shoals Library expansion to include Center, Halbert, Lost River and Mitcheltree.  She stated that everyone spoke positively about the expansion at the last meeting.    Documentation was presented and signed.

Attorney Lett will have the title search complete for the next Commissioner meeting to proceed with the purchase of the property by the detention facilities.  A motion was made to approve the purchase of the property in the amount $17,500.00 contingent upon the clear title to property was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
President George read aloud a letter submitted by Carolyn McGuire, Assessor in favor of Covid related stipends.  Commissioner Roush stated he didn’t find supporting documentation that the ARPA funds could be used for a one-time stipend for employees.  Auditor Abel stated that more research needed to transpire.

Auditor Abel presented a Federal Surplus documentation to be signed for the generator at the highway department that has to be submitted every two years.
Auditor Abel presented Resolution 2021-36 Commissioner Meeting dates for 2022 for approval.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Auditor Abel presented Resolution 2021-37 for County Holidays for 2022 for approval.  Commissioner Roush didn’t agree with all employees being off Friday, July 1, 2022 for the Catfish Festival.   Auditor Abel will research legal requirements and present it at the next meeting. 

Also presented was the Martin County Emergency Declaration.
Dates:
Courthouse will be closed contingent upon approval Monday, January 17, 2022 for Martin Luther King Day.
Next Safety Meeting, Wednesday, January 12, 2021 @ 9:00 am, and the Highway Department @ 7:00 am.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:13 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, January 25, 2021, at 5:30 pm.  
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